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4 September 2020 
 
COLPAI Project Update – Parking Arrangements on Golden Lane commencing Monday 7 
September  
 
Dear Neighbour  
 
We are emailing to update you on the forthcoming transport arrangements, which will be 
implemented on Golden Lane.  
 
Due to COVID-19 and the delay of the completion of the new school, measures have been put in 
place to transport children and parents from COLPAI to the temporary school accommodation.  
 
From Monday 7 September 2020, five coaches will be picking up children and a number of parents 
from COLPAI on Golden Lane between the Barbican Exhibition Hall and the junction of Fann Street. 
The coaches will be collecting children between 8am-9am Monday to Friday.  
 
The five coaches will be making the return journey each afternoon arriving back on Golden Lane 
between approximately 3.50pm - 4.30pm. 
 
The children will be supervised by trained Passenger Assistants, two per coach, as well as those 
parents travelling with their children. The coaches will clearly display in their windscreens the school 
name/emblem, location and timings. 
 
The coach company will be instructed to ensure that the engines are not idling as they wait to collect 
the children and passengers.  
 
The City of London Corporation has been liaising closely with City Highways department, Beech 
Street Team and London Borough of Lewisham to finalise the plans. It is envisaged that the 
arrangements will be in place until April 2021.  
 
If you have any queries on any aspect of the transport arrangements, please do contact us on the 
details below. 
 
Best wishes 
 
The COLPAI Project Team 
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